

# Fishwick Primary School

Downing Street, Preston, Lancs, PR1 4RH

Tel: 01772 491402

https://fishwick.lancs.sch.uk/

Headteacher: Mrs Vicki Conway

Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,



Welcome to our new school year everyone. I hope you all had a lovely summer; the weather was a bit mixed but we did get some lovely sunshine and the children have been keen to tell us all about their holiday fun. It has also been lovely to welcome our new Reception children and to have everyone settling back into school life.

#### COVID-19

Over the summer there have been a lot of changes in guidance and I did email all parents with our current guidelines regarding COVID earlier this week, if you would like a paper copy please ask in the office. We will be following government guidelines and as such the children will all return to entering and leaving school from the front playground doors and we will no longer be working in 'bubbles'.

Whilst facemasks and social distancing are no longer mandatory, we would encourage parents to continue to use these measures when on site due to the volume of people on the playgrounds.

To keep school safe, please do not come to school if you or your child has any of the following symptoms

- new continuous cough and/or
- fever (temperature of 37.8°C or higher)
- loss of or change in, normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia)

If you are at all concerned, please ring the office for advice.

### **OFSTED**

We are pleased to be able to finally share our OFSTED Report with you all. It was lovely to be able to show the inspectors our amazing school when they visited in June and I was very proud of the staff and children. You can read a copy on the school website, or if you would like a paper copy pop into the office

Dare to dream...work hard to achieve

and ask.

#### Nursery

We do still have some places available for 2- and 3-year olds so if you know of anyone who wants a place please get them to contact the office.

# **Belongings**

Please make sure that you have named all your children's belongings to help us reunite lost property with its owner – thanks for your help in this matter.



# **Breakfast Club**

Just a reminder that we have a breakfast club open to all children, in Reception to Year 6. The club will start at 8am and the children come into school via the hall doors at the rear of school

# **Dinner Money**

Just a reminder that school dinners are now £2.30 or £11.50 per week.

Once again welcome back and here's to a great new year ©

Many thanks

Vicki Conway Headteacher